Welcome 1o Year 2

Welcome to Year & & We hope you all had a wonderful summer and are ready to get started with
your Year Q& joumeg. We have many excL’ang th'mgs pLanned dur'mg the year and are Look'mg forward

to working with you all.

The teachers in year & are:

Mice: Mrs Challinor (Mon-Wed) & Mrs Birkle (Thurs-Fri)

Hedgehogs: Miss Oxnard

We also have Mrs Evans, Mrs Guy, Mrs Bana, Mrs Greenfield and Miss Williamson working with us
across the week.

Mr Munn will teach PE on Tuesday mornings this term.

Timings of the day

Our school day starts at 8.50. Please try to ensure that your children are in class and ready to start
at this time. DCLLLH Phonics starts prompt[g at 9.00am so it is keg that children are on time to start
their learning.

Our school day finishes at 3.d5pm.

Home time
Please inform us of the different adults or sLbLLngs who may collect your child. If there are any
changes to who is collecting them, please let us know or inform the office if the change is made

during the school day

Dojo

We will use Dojo to share what we have been do‘mg in Year & and it can be used to message your
child’s teacher. However, please make sure that you send urgent messages via the office as we will not
be checking the messages during our teaching time.

What we are learning this term:

Maths Place value and Addition and subtraction

Engltsh Little Red RLdLng Hood, Quest stories, Characterisation
Science Materials and their properties

Art Shadmg, shape and size

History Why were castles built?

Music Time to pLag - expLoang pulse and rhg’cthc pattern
PE Gymnastics

Computing Images

PSHE Me and my relationships

PE

P.E. for both classes is on Tuesday (outdoor) and Thursday (indoor)

Please send your child to school DRESSED IN THEIR PE KIT/ACTIVE UNIFORM on the above
days.

Please note that jewe[[erg ts not permLt’ced in PE lessons for scucetg reasons. Lf your child cannot take

’cheLr earrmgs out ’chemse[ves, pLeCLSQ make sure theg have been removed before SChOOL or prodee



plasters or tape to cover them. Children with long hair should wear their hair up during PE lessons so
please ensure they have a bobble.

Food and drink in Year &
Frutt will be provided for the children daily. This will be given at afternoon play. If you wish to pack

a snack for your child to have at morning break, then this should be a 'healthg snack” which does not
contain nuts.

Children need to have a water bottle in school every dag. This should contain water on[g.

The children will need to tell their teacher during register if they want packed lunches, school dinners

or jacke’c potato, so pLease make sure your child knows each morning what theg are hctv'mg.

Uniform/l abels

Please ensure all of your child’s uniform and PE kit (especially cardigans, jumpers and hoodies) are

clearly labelled with their name and class.

Phonics
All children will continue to take part in dat[g phontcs sessions until theg have comp[e’ced the Little
Wandle scheme. If your child did not pass the Year | phonic screening test, they will receive ‘Catch

up’ groups and retake the test next June.

Reading

Please try to read with your child at least 3 times per week at home. Please make
a note in your child’s organiser, when they have read with you.

The children will continue to be gLven decodable books until ’cheg have comp[e’ced
the Little Wandle reading scheme. Each week, they will bring home a decodable

bOOk and a shar'mg bOOk O'F ’che‘u‘ CI’\OLCQ. PLQQSQ ensure ’chese come bQCk each week.

Reading books and organisers need to be available in school every day. Your child will either, take part
in small group reads each dag or whole class readmg sessions depend‘mg on their phonLc abLLL’cg. The
whole class reads will not be recorded in their reading diaries. Organisers are also used in other

lessons such as computing so it is important that ’cheg are a[wags available.

Doodle Maths
This year we are 'mtroduc'mg the children to Doodle maths. This is a wonderful websLte/app that we

will expect the children to use several times a week to practice their maths skills and reach the ‘Green
zone. This will form their weekLH homework. There will be more information to follow. You will find a

password and login details in the front of their organiser next week, however, please do not login until
we send you more details as there is a baseline assessment that we need to complete at school first

before you can access it at home.

As always, Uf you have any questions, please feel free to ask any member of the Year & team. We will
keep you updated via Class Dojo on any information that you need. We are really looking forward to

work'mg with you and your children this year &

Kind regards

Year & team


http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=children+reading&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&rlz=1T4ADFA_enGB363GB363&biw=1024&bih=569&tbm=isch&tbnid=M7emCHR7MEHQhM:&imgrefurl=http://www.dreamstime.com/royalty-free-stock-image-children-reading-book-vector-image9723876&docid=3QPf-KhkSsDhXM&imgurl=http://www.dreamstime.com/children-reading-book-vector-thumb9723876.jpg&w=400&h=398&ei=IkxQUMTZA6eW0QWAsoGQCA&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=605&vpy=52&dur=1562&hovh=224&hovw=225&tx=94&ty=121&sig=106379905926393513928&page=1&tbnh=115&tbnw=116&start=0&ndsp=16&ved=1t:429,r:3,s:0,i:82

